Dec. 23, 1852
This Date in Missouri Senate History

On This Date in Missouri Senate History, the date was Dec. 23, 1852, as the Extra Session of the 17th General Assembly continues.

This session was called to produce legislation for railroads, a common theme for a number of years in the Missouri General Assembly. This particular extra session started on Aug. 30. The first two days of session were used solely to pick a secretary of the Senate, assistant secretary and engrossing clerk. Missouri senators would not receive the governor’s message until Sept. 5. Following nearly three weeks, lawmakers would move to adjourn until Dec. 13.

In an uncommon move, a motion was made to print an additional 4,000 copies of the North Missouri railroad convention in English, with a separate 1,000 copies printed in German.

Senators would then go about a regular day, discussing legislation that mainly related to railroads. A motion would eventually be made to adjourn until 3 p.m. For whatever reason, the Missouri Senate would adjourn — instead of recess — for a number of decades.

More bills would be referred to committee in the afternoon. Senators would then move to adjourn until 10 the next morning.

December 23, 1852, 10 days into the second half of the Extra Session of the 17th General Assembly, the date marking, on This Date in Missouri Senate History.
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